

## David Gee, Sheriff Jose Docobo, Chief Deputy

P.O. Box 3371
Phone (813)247-8000
www.hcso.tampa.fl.us

Hillsborough County Tampa, Florida 33601

March 24, 2010

Stephen F. Daniels DUI undo Consultants, LLC Post Office Box 218 New Port Richey, Florida 34656-0218

Re: Central Breath Testing

Dear Mr. Daniels,

Sheriff Gee has asked me to respond to your inquiry regarding the gathering of evidence at Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office (HCSO) Central Breath Testing (CBT).

First of all, your initial email makes several inaccurate statements. Despite your assertions, there is no question of the integrity of the process or the results at HCSO CBT. We are confident that the criminal misconduct that you allege has not occurred. Secondly, Ms. Gray was not relieved of duty due to any misconduct related to her CBT duties.

Sheriff's Office staff members have met with representatives of FDLE to review our CBT policies and procedures. Our interaction with FDLE and our review of CBT policies and procedures have revealed no administrative or criminal misconduct, or any reason to question the reliability of breath testing at the Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office.

However, since you claim to have evidence to the contrary, I will be happy to review it. If you have anything beyond HCSO CBT video tapes, please forward it to my office at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Ernest F. Peluso

Chief Legal Counsel